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Budeet and Taxation

Stanton Center Loan of 1998

This bill changes the location of the project for the Stanton Center Loan of 1998 from Clay
Street to West Washington Street in the City of Annapolis. The bill extends the deadline,
from June 1, 2000 to June 1, 2001, for the provision of matching funds by the grantee.

The bill is effective June 1, 2000.

. ______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________|
Fiscal Summary

State Effect: None. Changing the location of the project and extending the matching fund
deadline would not directly affect State finances.

Local Effect: Minimal impact on the City of Annapolis.

Small Business Effect: None.

. ______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________|
Analysis

Current Law: Chapter 186 of 1998 authorized up to $150,000, in matching funds, for the
planning, design, repair, renovation, restoration, expansion, and capital equipping and
furnishing of the Stanton Center on Clay Street in Annapolis, a building used by the Health
Department, the Annapolis Youth Services Bureau, and other community organizations.



Background: The Stanton Center is owned by the City of Annapolis and services the Clay
Street Community. It provides space for the Anne Arundel County Health Department, the
Annapolis Youth Services Bureau, City of Annapolis Community recreational facilities, and
other community organizations. The project is a total renovation and an addition to the
Stanton Community Center.

Chapter 186 incorrectly states the location of the Stanton Center.

Additional Information
Prior Introductions: None.
Cross File: None.

Information Source(s): Department of Budget and Management, Department of Legislative
Services
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